STATE OF VERMONT

)

)

)

SUPERIOR COURT Addison Unit

CIVIL DIVISION Case No. _____

Hon. James H. Douglas, Special Administrator of the Estate of John Abner Mead, *Plaintiff* v.

President and Fellows of Middlebury College Defendant

PLAINTIFF'S EXHIBIT LIST INDEX

Ex. #	Exhibit	Date
1-001	Letter of Offer – of the "Mead Memorial Chapel" John Abner Mead ("JAM") to Rev. Dr. John M. Thomas, President of Middlebury College ("Pres. Thomas")	5/11/1914
1-003	Letter: Pres. Thomas to Trustees of Middlebury College Enclosing JAM's <i>Letter of Gift</i> and requesting immediate responses authorizing acceptance of the gift & appointment of building committee	5/15/1914
1-004	Letter: Trustee Frank C. Partridge to Pres. Thomas Agreeing to acceptance of gift & appointment of building committee	5/16/1914
1-005	Letter: Trustee John E. Weeks to JAM Congratulations & great good to student body	5/17/1914
1-006	Letter: Trustee A. Barton Hepburn to JAM Congrats & thanks, Gift shows love for MMC, respect/reverence for forebears, good/useful community act	5/18/1914
1-007	Letter: Trustee James L. Barton to JAM Deep appreciation of the gift personally and as MC Trustee	5/19/1914

Letter: Trustee Brainerd Kellogg to Pres. Thomas	5/22/1914
Agreeing to acceptance of gift & appointment of building committee, & trustees "will be everlastingly grateful"	
Letter: Treasurer John Fletcher to Pres. Thomas	5/23/1914
Concurring in acceptance of the "Mead Memorial Chapel"	
MC Board Minutes: Middlebury Board of Trustees	6/22/1914
Meeting Minutes	
Board Vote accepting Gift of "Mead Memorial Chapel"	
News Article: Burlington Free Press	5/16/1914
"Ex-Gov. Mead Gives College a Chapel"	
News Article: Rutland Daily Herald	5/16/1914
"Dr. Mead's Gift to Middlebury College"	
News Article: The Middlebury Campus	5/20/1914
"A New Chapel"	
News Article: The Vermont Tribune	5/21/1914
"Gift for Middlebury College"	
News Article: Burlington Free Press	5/21/1914
"ExGov Mead Gives College a Chapel"	
News Article: The Enterprise and Vermonter	5/21/1914
"ExGov Mead Gives\$60,000"	
	5/21/1914
	Agreeing to acceptance of gift & appointment of building committee, & trustees "will be everlastingly grateful"Letter: Treasurer John Fletcher to Pres. Thomas Concurring in acceptance of the "Mead Memorial Chapel"MC Board Minutes: Middlebury Board of Trustees Meeting MinutesBoard Vote accepting Gift of "Mead Memorial Chapel"News Article: Burlington Free Press "Ex-Gov. Mead Gives College a Chapel"News Article: Rutland Daily Herald "Dr. Mead's Gift to Middlebury College"News Article: The Middlebury Campus "A New Chapel"News Article: Burlington Free Press "Ex-Gov Mead Gives College a Chapel"News Article: The Middlebury Campus "A New Chapel"News Article: The Vermont Tribune "Gift for Middlebury College"News Article: Burlington Free Press "ExGov Mead Gives College a Chapel"News Article: The Vermont Tribune "Gift for Middlebury College"News Article: Burlington Free Press "ExGov Mead Gives College a Chapel"News Article: Burlington Free Press "ExGov Mead Gives College a Chapel"News Article: The Enterprise and Vermonter

2-001	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas	5/28/1914
To 2-002	re: sod from breaking ground ceremony for the Mead Family burial lot and the Bible for "Little John" to place into Cornerstone	
2-003	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – MC Program: "Breaking Ground for the Mead Memorial Chapel & Presentation of Corner Stone"	6/23/1914
2-004 To 2-019	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony –Speech: "Breaking Ground and Presentation of CornerStone"Ex-Governor John A. Mead, '64	6/23/1914
2-020 To 2-026	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – Speech: "Acceptance in Behalf of the Trustees" Rev. James L. Barton, D.D., LL.D., '81	6/23/1914
2-027 To 2-029	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – Speech: "Address in Behalf of the Faculty" Prof. Charles B. Wright	6/23/1914
2-030	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – Photo: Carl B. Hinsman, "Little John" & JAM - Groundbreaking Ceremony	6/23/1914
2-031	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – Photo: Man w/ Mead Family Bible, JAM, "Little John" & Carl B. Hinsman – Cornerstone Presentation	6/23/1914
2-032 To 2-033	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – News Article: Rutland Daily Herald "Dr. Mead Turns Sod for 'Midd's' Chapel"	6/24/1914
2-034	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – News Article: The Enterprise & Vermonter "Ground for Chapel Broken"	6/25/1914

2-035	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – News Article: Middlebury Register "Mead Memorial Chapel"	6/26/1914
2-036	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – News Article: Rutland Daily Herald "Three-Year-Old Participates"	6/29/1914
2-037	Groundbreaking & Cornerstone Ceremony – News Article: Montpelier Morning Journal "Ex-Gov. Mead's Grandson Participates"	6/30/1914
3-001	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: architects	5/18/1914
3-002	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: architects	5/28/1914
3-003	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: Judge Weeks to serve on Building Committee	6/15/1914
3-004	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas re: Weeks & Brainerd	6/16/1914
3-005 To 3-006	Letter: Estey Organ Company to JAM re: church pipe organs	7/27/1914
3-007	Letter: Jas. S. Williams to JAM business correspondence & Congrats re: gift of Mead Memorial Chapel to MC	7/27/1914
3-008	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas re: architect drawings & construction delays	8/20/1914
3-009	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas re: architect's delays	8/26/1914

3-010	News Article: The Middlebury Register, Middlebury Locals re: Mtg. of Trustees of MC re the Mead Memorial Chapel	10/2/1914
3-011 To 3-012	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: architects & laying foundation before winter	10/27/1914
3-013 To 3-015	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas re: construction costs	10/30/1914
3-016	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: construction costs	11/5/1914
3-017 To 3-018	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM re: architects bill & material costs	11/10/1914
3-019	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas re: costs of materials - stone	11/25/1914
3-020	News Article: Rutland Daily Herald: News of the City re: Former Gov. Mead in Middlebury Mtg. w/ Mead Memorial Chapel Committee	12/9/1914
3-021	Memo: from JAM re: additional \$1,031 pledged over the \$60K Gift of MMC	2/27/1915
3-022	News Article: Boston Evening Transcript Pres. Thomas Letter re: MC architecture & the Mead Memorial Chapel	4/8/1915
3-022	News Article: Middlebury Register Pres. Thomas Letter re: MC architecture & the Mead Memorial Chapel	4/23/1915

3-024	New Article: Middlebury Campus	4/28/1915
То 3-025	"Celebrates Midd.'s Good Fortune"	
3-026 То	MC Report: 1915 Middlebury College Treasurer's Report John Fletcher (inside front cover)	5/31/1915
3-033		
3-034	Letter: John A. Mead to Pres. John Thomas re: Chime of Bells – in additional to the gift of the Mead Memorial Chapel	6/21/1915
3-035	News Article: Middlebury Register "Chime of Bells" – An Additional Gift from the Donor of the Mead Memorial Chapel	6/25/1915
3-036	News Article: Middlebury Register Chime of Bells	6/25/1915
3-037	News Article: Middlebury Register Ex-Governor Mead and family at Commencement	6/25/1915
3-038	News Article: Middlebury Register Chime of Bells	6/25/1915
3-039	News Article: Barre Daily Times Dr. and Mrs. Mead announced the Chime of Bells	7/9/2015
3-040	News Article: Barre Daily Times "Fine Organ Ordered – For New Mead Memorial Chapel at Middlebury College"	8/14/1915
3-041	News Article: Middlebury Register "Chime of Bells Purchased"	9/3/1915
3-042	News Article: Middlebury Register "Bells Delight Many"	1/7/2016
3-043	News Article: Middlebury Register Chime of Bells	1/7/1916

3-044 To	MC Report: 1916 Middlebury College Treasurer's Report (p. 10) "Mead Memorial Chapel, not complete. 60,000.00"	5/31/1916
3-047	(r····)	
3-048	MC Treasurer: Mead Chapel accounting documents	9/11/1916 & 9/12/1916
То 3-050	Contractor Statement and Accounting to date by Middlebury College Treasurer	
3-051	MC Bulletin: Report of the President of Middlebury	Nov. 1916
То	College	
3-053	(p.7) "1916 Mead Memorial Chapel \$75,000.00 Gift"	
4-001	News Article: Rutland News	6/9/1916
	"To Dedicate Chapel on Sunday, June 18"	
4-002	News Article: Rutland Daily Herald	6/12/1916
	"Dedicate Mead Chapel June 18"	
4-003	Dedication Ceremony –	6/18/1916
То	Speech: Presentation of the Mead Memorial Chapel Keys	
4-008	By JAM to Dr. Brainerd (Former MC Pres.) <i>o/b/o</i> the President and Fellows of Middlebury College	
4-009	Dedication Ceremony –	6/18/1916
То	Speech: Acceptance of the Mead Memorial Chapel Keys	
4-010	By Dr. Brainerd (Former MC Pres.) <i>o/b/o</i> the President and Fellows of Middlebury College	
4-011	News Article: Rutland Daily Herald	6/19/1916
	"Dr. Mead Memorial Chapel is Dedicated"	
4-012	News Article: Burlington Free Press	6/19/1916
	"Dedicate Mead Memorial Chapel at Middlebury"	
4-013	News Article: Burlington Free Press	6/19/1916
	"New Chapel Dedicated"	
4-014	News Article: Middlebury Register	6/23/1916
То	"Commencement"	
4-015		

4-016	News Article: The Vermont Advance	6/24/1916	
То	"Middlebury Commencement"		
4-017			
4-018	MC Annual: The Kaleidoscope 1916	1916	
То	Dedication of the 1916 Annual to JAM		
4-026			
4-027	Letter: Pres. Thomas to JAM	9/19/1916	
	re: invitation to JAM and family to attend first student assembly in Mead Memorial Chapel		
4-028	MC Bulletin: 1916 Opening Address by President	Oct. 1916	
То	Thomas		
4-036	"The Inner Life of the College"		
5-001	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas	6/10/1914	
	re: donor for boys dorm		
5-002	News Article: Boston Evening Transcript	4/8/1915	
	Pres. Thomas Letter re: MC architecture & the Mead		
	Memorial Chapel		
5-003	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas	11/14/1916	
	re: historical booklet		
5-004	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas	11/16/1916	
То	re: booklet materials & girls dorm		
5-005			
5-006	Letter: JAM to Pres. Thomas	11/18/1916	
То	re: materials for booklet		
5-007			
5-008	Vintage Postcard	vintage	
5-009	Middlebury College Facebook pages	current	

6-001	Middlebury College Website:	current
То	Charles P. Scott Center for Spiritual and Religious Life	
6-005	"History of Middlebury Chapel"	
6-006	Middlebury College Website:	6/15/2016
То 6-010	"Video: Mead Chapel Turns 100"	
6-011 To 6-012	Middlebury College Website, Special Collections: "Mead Chapel Centenary: Then & Now"	4/29/2016
6-013 To 6-014	Middlebury College Website, Special Collections: "Mead Chapel Centenary: Then & Now Pt. II"	5/25/2016
6-015 To 6-019	Middlebury College Website: The Middlebury College Libraries Newsletter "Mead Chapel Turns 100"	5/18/2016
6-020	Middlebury College Website: Charles P. Scott Center for Spiritual and Religious Life "Middlebury Chapel"	current
6-021 To 6-022	Middlebury College Website: Charles P. Scott Center for Spiritual and Religious Life "Carillon"	current
6-023	Middlebury College Website: Charles P. Scott Center for Spiritual and Religious Life "Middlebury Chapel Weddings"	current

7-001	Photo: Mead Memorial Chapel	Prior to 2021
	Prior to removal of "MEAD MEMORIAL CHAPEL" sign.	
7-002	Photo: Mead Memorial Chapel	After 2021
	After removal of "MEAD MEMORIAL CHAPEL" sign.	
7-003	Photo: "MEAD MEMORIAL CHAPEL" sign,	After 2021
	After removal from the Mead Memorial Chapel	
7-004	Photo: Mead Memorial Chapel - metal plaque reads:	Prior to 2021
	MEAD MEMORIAL	
	CHAPEL Built with a gift in memory	
	of Governor John A. Mead, trustee	
	Class of 1864 *1917*	
	Installed for Middlebury College's Bicentennial.	
7-005	MC Website: Middlebury News & Announcements	9/27/2021
То	"Mead Memorial Chapel"	
7-010		
7-011	News Article: Middlebury Campus	12/13/2021
То	"John Mead's name removed from chapel for role in	
7-016	eugenics"	
7-017	News Article: NY Sun – Opinion	5/19/2022
То	"Why I'm Skipping My 50th Reunion at Middlebury	
7-020	College" by Gov. James Douglas	
7-021	Letter from ACTA to George Lee	12/6/2022
То 7-027	Re: the imperative of building a stronger culture of free expression at Middlebury College	
7-028	Limitations of Law and History	Fall 2020
То	Paul S. Gillies, Esq., 46 Fall Vt. BJ 16	
7-039		

8-001	Photographs of JAM's civil war rifle		
	Photograph of Kings County Hospital Alumni Assoc medal		
8-002	Photographs of JAM's GAR and Political memorabilia		
8-003	Photograph of Mead Family Bible		
	Photograph of JAM on his West Rutland farm		
	Photograph of the Mead Memorial Chapel sign after removal		
8-004	The Community House Report and Financial Statement	1919-1920	
8-005	Photograph of Mead with Company K Middlebury College volunteers		
8-005	Photograph of 12th Regiment Vermont Volunteers Flag		
8-006	Photographs of Mead in college and cir. 1890's		
8-007	Photograph of Company K at the 1891 Bennington Encampment	1891	
8-008	Photographs of the Mead family plot and headstones		
8-009	Photograph of Mead's Falls historic marker sign		
8-010	Photograph of Mead's Falls painting	1848	
8-011	Newspaper ad: Rutland Daily Herald Business card ad for Dr. Mead	1/18/1871	
8-012	Newspaper Article: Rutland Weekly Herald Defending Mead for Lieutenant Governor	1/18/1908	

8-013	Newspaper Article: Middlebury Register Gov. Mead's Gift to Rutland ("The Community Center")	12/31/1915
8-014	Newspaper Article: Fair Have Era John Abner Mead – A Dramatic Life	2/3/1910
8-015 To 8-016	Columbia University - John Abner Mead's MD degree	1868
8-017 To 8-031	Gov. Mead's Farewell Address to the Joint Assembly	1912
8-032	Newspaper Article: Burlington Free Press "Ex. Gov. Mead Dies in his 79 th Year"	1/13/1920
8-033	Newspaper Article: Herald and News John A. Mead's death	1/15/1920
8-034 To 8-035	Newspaper Article: Middlebury Register "Death of Two Noted Sons of Midd: Brainerd Kellogg and Ex-Gov. Mead"	1/16/1920
8-036	Newspaper Article: Rutland Daily Herald Services are Held for Ex-Gov. Mean	1/16/1920
8-037	Newspaper Article: Rutland Weekly Herald Memorial to Mead	1/16/1920
8-038 To 8-058	A Short Discourse Concerning Pestilential Contagion By Richard Mead, M.D.	1720